
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of Missouri Gas Utility, ) 
Inc.’s Purchased Gas Adjustment  ) 
(PGA) Factors to be audited in its  ) Case No. GR-2009-0306 
2008-2009 Actual Cost Adjustment.  ) 
      ) 
 

STAFF RESPONSE TO  

THE COMPANY’S RESPONSE TO STAFF 

COMES NOW the Staff of the Commission and in Response to the Commission’s 

April 19, 2010 Order Establishing Response Time states that Staff is satisfied with 

Missouri Gas Utility’s response.  

 Staff made recommendations concerning MGU’s hedging based, in part, on the 

fact that MGU’s system is expanding.  MGU’s response to those recommendations and 

Staff’s Reliability Analysis and Gas Supply Planning recommendations are reasonable.  

 WHEREFORE Staff recommends the Commission may close this case. 

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ Lera L. Shemwell 
Lera L. Shemwell 
Deputy General Counsel 
Missouri Bar No. 43792 
 

Attorney for the Staff of the 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P. O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
(573) 751-7431 (Telephone) 
(573) 751-9285 (Fax) 
lera.shemwell@psc.mo.gov 
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Certificate of Service 
 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, 
transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all counsel of record this 23rd day of 
April 2010. 

/s/ Lera L. Shemwell   


